LEGION BOWLING

Marion Pluta bowled a 324 game to set a new record for ladies high single this season. All other records were unchanged.

Standings to Feb. I6th - Irish
Regiment 63; Spitfires 57; Bombardiers
47½; Corvettes 40; Cameron Highlanders
38½.

Games over 200 included: - L. Swir-hun 217; A. Daley 204, 204; H. Milks 232; J. St. Louis 255, 201, 246; H. Duriez 203; G. Churney 227; E. Hamann 222; E. Beddard 261, 263; Paul Coupal 219.

A.C.W. MEETING

At their February meeting, the Anglican Church Women made plans for a fish and chip, take-out dinner and bake sale to be held in the booth in the arena in March. Fish and chips must be ordered in advance from either Mrs. Jack Bryson or Mrs. Norman Glad.

They also set April 27 and October 5 as tenative dates for penny auctions

Mrs. Brian Birch volunteered to make posters for these events. Mrs. Fred Harness and Mrs. Cyril Sparkes were named hostesses for the March meeting.

Mrs. Reg Bailey presided for the meeting and the minutes and treasurer's report were adopted as read by Mrs. Harry Jartus and Mrs. Jack Bryson Lunch was served by Mrs. Robert Turner and Mrs. Jartus.

CHIMO CLUB

The recently formed Chimo Club received word, at its regular meeting on February I6th, that it is now registered as #5II in the United Senior Citizen's Organization (U.S.C.O.).

Another communication urged all members to join the Star Members program, at a cost of \$1.00, the money realized used to defray costs of administration of the U.S.C.O.

It was suggested that each club appoint a Star Member convener. Other senior citizens may join this group, but at more than double the cost if they do not join through a club.

A packet of interesting literature

concerning American senior citizens' organizations and activities was received from Clem Downey, a local member, wintering in Boise, Idaho.

The club it was reported now numbers 64 and others are planning to

join shortly.

Harry Costall was appointed maintenance chairman, with varied duties

to discharge.

It was suggested that there be two meetings a month, instead of one and, on a trial basis, a second one was set for March 3 at 2 p.m., with the regular meeting to remain on the third Friday, March I6, at 2 p.m.

Holding meetings in both Rossport and Terrace Bay will be governed by both weather and the cost of transportation, with further inquiries in the latter problem to be made.

The surprise meeting gift was won by Harold Milks, of Terrace Bay - Win-nie Campbell drawing the ticket.

Lester McCuaig presided for the meeting with minutes and treasurer's report adopted as read by Harry Costall and Katie Verdoni.

COMMITTEE VISIT

The Select Committee on Snowmobiles and All Terrain Vehicles spent a most enjoyable day in Schreiber en route from Thunder Bay, Nipigon, to Wawa and Sault Ste. Marie. Arriving Sunday evening they were up early to take advantage of the good weather and enjoy a ski-doo trip in the bush, while others toured the Terrace Bay paper mill.

The party of ten were entertained at dinner in the home of Jack Stokes, MLA and from there went on to a public meeting in the town hall attended by both Schreiber and Terrace Bay enthusiasts of the Open Trail.

Following the meeting the Schreiber Kool Kats were their hosts at a Bean Supper arranged in their new club house at Walker Lake.

The party were delighted with their welcome and the hospitality shown them during their stay in Schreiber.

L.R. McCuaig was in Toronto last week attending the Progressive Conservative convention remaining to visit his family there.